Anoulack Chanthivong MP

MEMBER FOR MACQUARIE FIELDS

The Hon. A.J. Constance MP
Minister for Transport and Roads
GPO Box 5341

SYDNEY NSW 2001

5 September 2019

Dear Minister,
| write again in relation to the ongoing commuter parking crisis at Edmondson Park Station.

Unfortunately, the Parliamentary Secretary’s response to my previous correspondence on this
matter has done little to answer my questions or assure the community that there is an imminent
solution to the parking crisis.

The Liberal Government created this problem by not building an adequate car park at the station to
cater for the growing population of Edmondson Park. More needs to be done to relieve the burden
on commuters.

| request that the parking restrictions around Edmondson Park Station be reviewed, with the view of
creating more parking spaces where it is safe to do so.

| also ask for clarity on when the Liberal Government’s promised 700 new spaces will be delivered.
Holsworthy MP Melanie Gibbons promised construction would start this year, yet no construction

money was allocated in the budget.

Your Government has also touted delivery by mid-2020 but advice | have received from Liverpool
City Council states Transport for NSW has advised construction could take some time.

Please advise, as a matter of urgency, the timeframe for delivering all 700 new spaces at Edmondson
Park Station.

Yours sincerely,

Anoulack Chanthivong MP
Member for Macquarie Fields
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